

WBCCI

RV ASSOCIATION OF AIRSTREAM OWNERS



<u>UNIT NEWSLETTER VOLUME 24 NUMBER 8</u> September 23, 1999

The rally at Fort Churchill State Historic Site was a quiet, relaxed weekend. Five trailers came for the three day weekend. They were the Burnhams, Cordiers, Grosches and two Leipper trailers. Others came out for dinners. On Thursday Elenere Amidon and a potential new member, Fred and Ann Hersey came for dinner.



Suspension Bridge over Truckee Rive at, Wadsworth NV

On Saturday we had the Gallions, Pete Rinne, the Pauls, Lee Brown, and Alma George. There was plenty of food and everyone had a good time. We voted to do it all over again at the same place next fall. The success of a rally is in the participation of members. Everyone who came with a trailer helped with the food. The Leippers made coffee, Marge Grosch and Beverly Cordier cooked vegetables and made salads, Burnhams did breakfasts and cooked the entrees, Virginia and Diane Leipper did the bacon and sausages, Virginia Leipper provided a salad, and most impressive was Virginia Leipper's gorgeous birthday cake for the Saturday birthday celebrations. Marge Grosch scrambled the eggs which were supplied by Diane's chickens. A special thanks to all!!

There were no exciting items for the Saturday business meeting, but a slate of officers for the year 2000 was selected to be voted on at the October lunch. They are:-

President - Frank Burnham
1st VP - Dale Grosch
2nd VP - Len Paul
Sec/Treas - Steve Burnham
1Yr Director - Virginia Paul
2 Yr Director - Elenere Amidon
3 Yr Director - Diane Leipper

Bryan Leipper has volunteered his E-Mail address for use of the Club in recruiting new members, and is also contributing to the establishment and purification of a WBCCI web site. Betty Kopfhammer has rejoined the Unit, and we are hoping for a couple of other families to join as new members of WBCCI. We have collected year 2000 dues from everyone now except the Lowdens who are dropping their membership as they have their trailer up for sale. The Unit is in good shape!

Sue Brown was not feeling well enough to come to the Saturday dinner with Lee and Alma on September 11, but we hope she will be ready to come to the lunch on October 7. Alma George is doing much better and Steve's gout is improving too. The doctor gave her another shot in the foot, her other foot this time, to break up the sharp crystals that form with gout. The result is quite good.

NOW for the October lunch. Mark your calendars for Thursday October 7th at 11:30 AM. Place is the Bavarian World at the corner of Sixth Street and Valley road in Reno. See below for the map we purloined for your benefit. Also call Steve at 825-6566 to let us know that you are coming. We need to give the restaurant a count the day before.

Marge and Dale Grosch are being volunteered as parkers for the Region 12 Rally at Mariposa October 11 - 16, so they are leaving the day after the lunch. That will give them time to get there and help lay out the parking. Frank and Steve leave on October 10. We expect to see the Dale Leippers and Gallions at that Rally also. If anyone else wants to go, come on down even if you are not preregistered.

We have only two birthdays in October, both Raphael Gamboa and Margaret Gallion will celebrate on the 24th. Happy birthday to you both!!!

Hasn't this been beautiful fall weather, even though they say it is still officially summer? Hope the "real fall" will stay as nice. <u>Don't forget</u>, lunch at Bavarian World, October 7, 11:30 AM. And remember to call Steve at 825-6566 to say that you are attending.

Frank & Steve